Update Two: From Molly Baringer

10 September 2011

Summary of the Ronald H. Brown situation (as I understand it from a layman’s perspective.  Note that this has not been verified or reviewed by ships personnel for accuracy and does not represent the official record of events):  

1 - On Monday 29 August, the ship experienced a failure of the hydraulic pump operating the port Z-drive.  The ship began its return to Cape Town.  A replacement pump was located and shipped.

2 - Upon inspection, it was discovered that small 4mm pins were missing from one of the motor head assemblies.  It was hypothesized that these small pins could have entered the hydraulic system and caused the failure of the pump.    Small 4mm replacement pins were manufactured in Cape Town.  

3 - It was then discovered that the cooling system for the hydraulic fluid also contained numerous small metal shavings.  The cooling system was removed and repaired in Cape Town and the entire system flushed and checked.  

4 - Upon reassembly with the new pump and small pins, the motor timing was found to be ‘off’ with two motors turning the Z-Drive to port and two to starboard.  It was determined the motor timing needed to be adjusted.  

5 - Upon removal of the motor housings, a large half rectangular, half-circular bolt was found to be missing possibly due to the faulty repair either in Charleston in July or in Cape Town before our original 28 August departure.  This bolt was then manufactured here in Cape Town.  

6 - Upon reassembly again, the hydraulic system blew a hose.  Replacement parts were obtained.  

7 - Upon reassembly, it was determined that one of the steering motors was likely cracked.  Which steering motor was faulty was identified so that it could be disabled with the assumption that the ship could operate normally using only three steering motors (note the ship used only three steering motors from Charleston to Cape Town).  

8 - When the system was reassembled, the new hydraulic pump blew again.  The ship is once again without a hydraulic pump and will require another replacement or repair of one of the 3 broken pumps on hand.  

At this time, the likely departure date is unknown.  One to two weeks of additional repairs would be a reasonable estimate.  However, there is still some hope that one of the pumps can be repaired and the cruise might start early next week.  We should know more by in the next few days.

The impact of these engine problems on the Clivar A10 cruise is still unknown.  NOAA/OAR is committed to requesting the full 35-36 sea-days to complete this cruise, which if accepted could mean cruise dates like 24 September – 29 October. I will let you all know as soon as I hear anything.  Alison and I will be collecting input for impact statements if the cruise is substantially reduced in length and stations are cut.  If you have a particular perspective that you think should be included, please send me one-two sentences that can be understood by a college level science student.  

Please let me and Alison know if

1 – you can no longer participate in the cruise due to the shift in timing,

2 – if replacement personnel are available to take your place,

3 – if there a limit to your participation that we should be aware of (e.g. if the start dates falls past a certain date or the number of stations is cut by a certain amount),

4 – Can we reasonably assume that the per diem arrangements that have been made remain in force?
5 - you would like to provide an impact statement. 

 

Cruise participants should be advised that you can now sign up for telephone usage. This will require purchasing a calling card from the Pick and Pay and signing up for time on the main lab bulletin board.  This is using a local South African cell phone.  All toll charges must be paid for with a calling card.
Thank you,
Molly

